REGULAR MEETING YORKTOWN PARK BOARD Field Operations Building May 9, 2018

Meeting was called to order by Jon Myrick @ 5:30 pm.

Roll call: Park Board members present: Jon Myrick, Matt Reese, Laura Jaromin, Greg Holzer and Peggy Flanagan. Erin Hurley, Secretary was present.

The Minutes from the April 11, 2018 were read. Motion to accept the minutes as read was made by Greg Holzer and seconded by Matt Reese. Motion carried 5/0.

OLD BUSINESS

- * Community Garage Sale at Morrow's Meadow on May 19, 2018: Set up time is from 6:30 am until 7:45 am. As of tonight there are thirty-one (31) areas reserved. There are two banners announcing the event, one at the entrance of Morrow's Meadow and one at the intersection of River Road and Tiger Drive. The Muncie Mission will pick up any remaining items. The Garage Sale will be from 8 am until 12 noon, rain or shine.
- * Fireworks Festival: This event will be "kicked off" by the Four for the 4th walk/run marathon on the morning of July 4th. This event supports the trail/sidewalk construction in Yorktown. The Festival in the Meadow will be on July 4th and will feature a duck tape/card board boat race mid afternoon. The vendors will set up around 4:30-5:00 pm. The fireworks will begin at dust, about 9:30 pm with music before that for the entertainment of those attending.
- * Community Garden: All 32 garden plots have been spoken for.

NEW BUSINESS

- * David Slagel requested the use of Morrow's Meadow for the launching of lanterns in memory of his sister's, Geneva Slagel, death 42 years ago. There may be others in the community who would like to join in this event and are welcome to be in attendance. This will begin at dusk with the lighting of the lanterns and allowing them to rise above the park. Mr. Slagel requested the use of the large pavilion at no charge. Also, they will be responsible for removing any trash. Matt Reese suggested that Fire Chief Boone be made aware of this event since there will be fire associated with the lantern launch. Matt Reese made a motion to allow this event and was seconded by Laura Jaromin. Motion passed 5/0.
- * The Splash Pad should be open by the end of May 2018. Need to have a permit from the Delaware County Health Department to test for bacteria and then will need to have an inspection by Delaware County Health Department after the inspection report has been made and results received.
- * The Yorktown Public Library will begin the summer reading program on Saturday May 26, 2018 @ 11 am until 1 pm with a Fun Carnival. This program is open to all ages.

Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Holzer and seconded by Peggy Flanagan. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:00 pm.

The next regularly scheduled Park Board Meeting will be Wednesday, June 13, 2018 in the Field Operations Building at 5:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Peggy Flanagan